COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
THURSDAY, JUNE 2, 2022
9:00 A.M.
PRINCETON SENIOR CENTER, 206 WORCESTER ROAD

PRESENT:  	BOARD MEMBERS:		Barbara Guthrie, William Lindquist, Donna MacKenzie, Wendy
 Pape, Susan Stolberg, Terry Thompson, Mike Warren
		BOARD ALTERNATES:		Jane Giumette, Fran Thomas
		DIRECTOR;			Judith Webster
		ADMIN. ASSISTANT:		Nickole Boardman
		GUEST:				Jen Greene, Advisory Committee
		
Minutes of the May 5, 2022 meeting were approved as presented.

Grab & Go.  May’s Grab & Go, sponsored by Oriol Health Care, was postponed to a later date due to staff illness.  An ice cream social is scheduled for Tuesday, June 21st at the Senior Center.  Fran has agreed to do a Grab & Go in July.  The meal will be sandwiches, chips and fruit.  Pick up will be 12:00-12:30 on July 29th.  

Financial Update.  Judith is in the process of doing ending of the year adjustments on the FY22 budget.  The COA FY23 budget has been approved and includes four more hours/week for Nickole’s position for a total of 16 hours/week.  The position title is being changed from Administrative Assistant to Outreach and Program Coordinator.  A new job description is being developed to reflect the changes.  The town is bringing in someone to review job descriptions and pay scales of town employees.  

Programming Update.  Nickole’s last day of employment with the Princeton COA will be Tuesday, June 7th.  Judith announced that she has moved and now has a 45 mile longer commute.  Until Nickole’s position is filled, Judith will be in the office on Tuesdays and Wednesdays which means the office will not be open on Thursdays at least through June.  The Mahjong group that met on Thursdays has moved back to the Sterling Senior Center.  Board members will take turns opening up the Center on Mondays.  Volunteers included Jane on 6/6, Donna on 6/13 and Wendy on 6/27.  The Center will be closed on June 20th for Juneteenth day.  Instructions for opening and closing the Center including emergency phone numbers have not been prepared to date.  The number of residents receiving Meals on Wheels continues to fluctuate.  Right now the numbers are down.  Nickole’s position will be posted soon.

The breakfast, to be sponsored by Quabbin Valley Health Care, has been postponed due to the increasing number of COVID cases.  Donna Mackenzie agreed to lead the walking group.  Anyone interested in participating is being asked to call the Center to sign up.  The numbers for the Yoga, Tai Chi and Exercise classes continue to fluctuate.   Barre and Palates may be suspended for July and August.

New Business.  Fran reported there was a good turnout for the housing workshop held on May 16th.  Housing options and possible locations were reviewed.  Senior housing and affordable housing were the 2 areas of interest.

As this meeting was Terry Thompson’s last meeting as a board member, she was thanked for all her efforts during the years she has spent on the COA board.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

NEXT MEETINGS:  JULY 7TH AND AUGUST 3RD.
